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June 17, 2019 

GBOS/GFRI BOD Semi-Annual Joint Meeting

Minutes Final
6:30 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

The Girdwood Board of Supervisors, its committees, and subcommittees are subject to the Alaska Open Meetings Act as found in Alaska Statute 44.62.310 and Anchorage Municipal Code1.25 - Public Meetings.
Call to Order 6:30 p.m.  Jerry Fox, Co-Chair
Roll Call: Attending are Jerry Fox, Eryn Boone, Christina Hendrickson, James Glover, Mike Edgington
GFR BOD attending are: Deb Essex, Ben Habecker, Sarah Howard
Chief Michelle Weston attending via telephone from Sterling deployment 
Disclosures: Christina Hendrickson’s husband works as a volunteer with GFR.

Agenda Revisions and Approval
Agenda Approved 
Introductions:  Sarah Howard is the new Membership Advisory Committee representative on the GFR Board.
Discussion Items:

1. AFD Contract Negotiations
Contract was last negotiated in 2000 and requires update.  This will begin in September.
GFR statistics YTD are presented.  GFR continues to recruit, focusing on local volunteers to add long term stability to the department.  GFR has initiated fundraising campaign for 2 e-bikes for trail rescue and has led effort to make a wood lot available this summer, and collaborates with Girdwood Bear Aware.
2. Kenai Peninsula Funding
GFR continues to see reimbursement for service outside of the Anchorage Fire Service Area. These discussions will take place at the municipal level between the Kenai Peninsula Borough and MOA. 
3. 2020 Budget

Budget shortfall in 2018 was covered by savings accrued in past administration when few trainings were held.

Budget looks good YTD in 2019, although there are additional expenses in training and compensation as recruits become full members responding to calls.
Chief has spreadsheet of capital expenses for GBOS to keep in mind.  Over the coming 3 years these total $1M, current capital reserve is about $350,000.  GFR BOD should come to GBOS with Chief’s recommendations and request funding.  Chief is researching best funding mechanisms for the purchases.  Air packs may be funded through the MOA.  Group discusses who ultimately owns trucks, etc used at GFR.  

4. GFR bylaws

Bylaws that were written a few years ago need revision to serve the board and the fire department. 
Project is on-going.

5. Set next Semi Annual Meeting date.  Group discusses tentatively scheduling the meeting for October 21, 2019, with November 18 as back up.  By this point AFD negotiations should be well under way. 
Public Comment: None
Other:  Jerry Fox thanks GFR BOD for attending.  Semi-annual meetings of the boards have improved communication and mutual understanding of fire dept issues.
Adjourn 6:57PM
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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